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September Meeting
7:30 pm, Wednesday, September 12

LI-COR, Lincoln, Nebraska

Lincoln Amateur Radio Club, Inc.
PO Box 5006

Lincoln, NE 68505
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September Club Meeting

Have you operated on 6 meters? Do you know why we call it "The Magic 
Band"? I'll present at the September club meeting about antennas, the band 
plan, CW, SSB, and possibly a little FT8 or other digital modes. I will touch on 
band opening indicators, grid squares, contests, and online chat sites where 
you can see the band open right before your eyes. I'm excited to show you 
why I like 6 meters.

—Ed Holloway, KØRPT

September
Th 09/06 6:30 pm VE Exams Red Cross 220 Oakcreek Dr
Sa 09/08 Last Blast Y-Tri Branched Oak Lake
Sa 09/08 11:00 am HPQRP Homebrewers Breadeaux Pizza 1425 Silver St, Ashland
W 09/12 12:00 pm QCWA Luncheon The Eatery 2548 S 48th St
W 09/12 7:30 pm LARC Meeting LI-COR 4647 Superior St
Th 09/13 7:30 pm SATERN Meeting Salvation Army 2625 Potter St
Sa 09/22 MS Bike Ride Springfield, Nebraska, to Lincoln
Tu 09/25 midnight LOG Deadline Email articles & ads to log@k0kkv.org
Th 09/27 7:00 pm LARC Board Meeting Red Cross 220 Oakcreek Dr

Event Calendar

October
M 10/01 7:00 pm LOG Folding Red Cross 220 Oakcreek Dr
Th 10/04 6:30 pm VE Exams Red Cross 220 Oakcreek Dr
Sa 10/06 Market to Market Platte River to Lincoln

Su 10/07 10:00 am EYE RUN Holmes Lake Park 70th and Van Dorn
W 10/10 12:00 pm QCWA Luncheon The Eatery 2548 S 48th St
W 10/10 7:30 pm LARC Meeting LI-COR 4647 Superior St
Th 10/11 7:30 pm SATERN Meeting Salvation Army 2625 Potter St
Sa 10/13 11:00 am HPQRP Homebrewers Breadeaux Pizza 1425 Silver St, Ashland
Th 10/18 7:00 pm LARC Board Meeting Red Cross 220 Oakcreek Dr
Sa 10/20 Oregon Trail Run Hebron, Nebraska
Tu 10/23 midnight LOG Deadline Email articles & ads to log@k0kkv.org
Su 10/28 Good Life Halfsy Lincoln
M 10/29 7:00 pm LOG Folding Red Cross 2625 Potter St

mailto:log%40k0kkv.org?subject=
mailto:log%40k0kkv.org?subject=
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2018 Board of Directors
President Ed Holloway KØRPT 402/326-1139 k0rpt@arrl.net
Vice President Bryan Leavitt WØBCL 402/310-1686 w0bcl@arrl.net
Secretary Heather Chesnut KDØBXA secretary@k0kkv.org
Treasurer Greg Brown KTØK 402/937-3540 kt0k@arrl.net

Bill Pugsley WØZWV 531/289-7442 bpug414@gmail.com
Chris Brennfoerder KCØAOO kc0aoo@gmail.com
Randy King KØNC 402/450-0978 randyking1958@gmail.com
Mike Long KØSHC 402/770-2427 k0shc13@yahoo.com

Executive Director and Club Station Trustee
Reynolds Davis KØGND 402/488-3706 reynoldsd1@aol.com

Club Repeater KØKKV 146.760 (-)
LARC Web Site k0kkv.org

Twitter twitter.com/K0KKV
Facebook www.facebook.com/LARCLincoln

Committee Liaison Chair Phone Email

Activities KCØAOO
Chuck Bennett, KDØPTK 402/310-5003 kd0ptk@gmail.com

Bev Bennett, KDØPTR 402/875-2594 kd0ptr@gmail.com

Bylaws KØRPT Jeff Bennett, WØWKP 402/432-0825 jeff.bennett@licor.com

Holiday Party KDØBXA Maureen Sadler, KDØONM 402/366-7828 emkay586@gmail.com

Awards KØRPT Jim Shorney, NUØC 402/429-2135 jshorney@inebraska.com

Club Station KØNC Bruce Steyer, KBØKA 402/486-1714 kb0ka.larc@gmail.com

Convention KØSHC Mike Long, KØSHC 402/770-2427 k0sch13@yahoo.com

Education WØBCL
Aaron Rogge, NØADR 402/617-0234 class@k0kkv.org

Bryan Leavitt, WØBCL 402/310-1686 w0bcl@arrl.net

Emergency Coord. ARES KØRPT Ed Holloway, KØRPT 402/326-1139 k0rpt@arrl.net

Estate Assistance KØRPT Gordon Trout, WØKBS 402/580-5326 w0kbs@allophone.com

Facebook KDØBXA Justin Williamson, W5NEB 402/613-4444 deputywilliamson@gmail.com

Field Day KDØBXA Jeff Bennett, WØWKP 402/432-0825 jeff.bennett@licor.com

LOG Editors KCØAOO
Aaron Rogge, NØADR 402/617-0234 log@k0kkv.org

Jeri Lyn Rogge, NØJLR 402/327-9777 jeri@ajrogge.com

Merchandise KØNC Randy King, KØNC 402/450-0978 randyking1958@gmail.com

KØKKV (76) Nets KØRPT Eric Bigham, KØJIA 402/467-1680 k0jia@xsmail.com

Public Relations KØSHC Justin Williamson, W5NEB 402/613-4444 deputywilliamson@gmail.com

Public Service KØSHC Mike Long, KØSHC 402/770-2427 k0sch13@yahoo.com

QSL Cards KTØK Greg Brown, KTØK 402/796-2201 gwbrownx@inebraska.com

Repeater KØRPT Ed Holloway, KØRPT 402/326-1139 k0rpt@arrl.net

Transmitter Hunts
Website WØZWV Aaron Rogge, NØADR 402/617-0234 n0adr@ajrogge.com

Club Inventory KØNC Larry Frisch, KDØRTK 402/560-4565 lfrisch@windstream.net

2018 Committees

mailto:k0rpt@arrl.net
mailto:secretary@k0kkv.org
mailto:kt0k@arrl.net
mailto:bpug414%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:kc0aoo@gmail.com
mailto:randyking1958@gmail.com
mailto:reynoldsd1@aol.com
http://k0kkv.org 
https://twitter.com/K0KKV
http://k0kkv.org 
https://www.facebook.com/LARCLincoln
mailto:kd0ptk@gmail.com
mailto:kd0ptr@gmail.com
mailto:jeff.bennett@licor.com
mailto:emkay586@gmail.com
mailto:jshorney@inebraska.com
mailto:kb0ka.larc@gmail.com
mailto:k0sch13@yahoo.com
mailto:class@k0kkv.org
mailto:w0bcl@arrl.net
mailto:k0rpt@arrl.net
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mailto:log@k0kkv.org
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August was an awesome 
month with lots of public 
service events, such as 
the Lancaster County 
Super Fair, and many 
other fun activities. Greg 
Brown, KTØK, gave an 
excellent presentation on 

HF at the club meeting. If you missed it, you 
really missed a good one. 

I've fielded a lot of ARES questions. As a 
reminder, www.NEARES.net is the go-to 
website for information. 

The club's streaming audio of the KØKKV 
repeater has been upgraded to a higher-
quality audio feed and a new link has been 
placed on the club's website for those of 
you out-of-town folks who can't hear the 
repeater. Thanks to Aaron Rogge, NØADR, 
and Alex Lewis, W3ALX, for making this all 
happen.

Jeff Bennett, WØWKP, informed the 
Board that LI-COR is doing some new and 
innovative things which may result in tighter 
security at their location. That may mean 
LARC will have to look for a new meeting 
location. As I said a few years ago, the 
club needs only to look to the resources 
we have from within to be productive 
and successful. Lance Ferguson, WUØQ, 

has offered the use of his church in the 
6800 block of NW 1st Street, at no cost to 
the club, I might add. Thank you so much, 
Lance. We'll keep everyone informed, as the 
change may be very soon. Keep an eye on 
our social media sites and the club's website 
— And hey, check into the nightly net.

See you at the club meeting! 

— 73 de Ed Holloway, KØRPT

President's Column

2019 Nominating Committee
The 2019 LARC nominating committee 
members are Eric Bigham, KØJIA; Randy 
King, KØNC; Lance Ferguson, WUØQ; and 
Ed Holloway, KØRPT. 

If you would like to join the Board and help 
move the club in a positive direction, please 
contact any of us. Club bylaws require a 4+1 
list of current club members who would 
like to run. We currently have four member 
nominees. The nominating committee has 
a goal of seven names on the ballot, and we 
would certainly enjoy more. 

We are grateful to those who are willing to 
take part in the leadership of LARC.

— Ed Holloway, KØRPT

http://www.NEARES.net
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Meet Your Fellow Ham: Eric Bigham, KØJIA
I first became interested in Amateur Radio 
when I was in high school in the 1990s. 
One of my brother's friends got his license 
while he was only in middle school and soon 
became a Lancaster County storm spotter. 
Teenagers could spot by themselves back 
then. I was shocked, not realizing that 
kids my age (at that time) could become 
spotters! 

I read in the newspaper about a local kid 
who built a transceiver out of a sardine can. 
He used it when straight-line winds knocked 
out power regionally during the Great Plains 
Derecho of 1993. 

I started investigating how I could acquire 
my own license. The local RadioShack had 
all the answers and the regulation book. 
There was the CW requirement. As bad as I 
am with foreign languages, I knew getting 
my license would be tough, so I put the 
idea on the back burner. Even so, I had 
dreams of becoming a storm chaser or a 
meteorologist.

Fast forward to 2004 and the Hallam 
tornado. Not too long before the storm 
hit, I bought a 2 meter receiver from 
RadioShack. I still had yet to get my license. 
That evening, I listened as Reynolds Davis, 
KØGND, ran a magnificent net. He was calm, 
collected, and professional at the mic. I was 
very impressed. That experience reignited 
my determination to get my license. 

Interestingly enough, two mornings later, 
I boarded a plane bound for China to get 
married. My Amateur Radio license plan 
ended up waiting a few more years.

My wife and I were introduced to each other 
through mutual acquaintances. SARS was 
going through China at the time. No one 
was working or shopping. She was bored 
and wanted to learn English from a native 
speaker. We fell in love over phone calls 
on the weekends, chats via AIM or Yahoo! 
Messenger, and snail mail. 

After we were married, the FCC dropped 
the CW requirement, and I was all in. With 
her blessing, I studied and soon passed the 
technician exam. I was KCØZXR, and a few 
weeks later, I passed the general. At that 
time, vanity callsigns were only for generals 
or above. I soon became KØJIA. The suffix is 
my wife's name. 

I've been a ham radio operator for about 
11 years. I have participated in quite a 
few public service events over the years, 
including the Special Olympics, State Games 
of America, Cornhusker State Games, and 
the Lancaster County Fair. 

Most recently, I became a net control 
manager for the nightly nets on the '76 
repeater and am always looking for more 
people to run the nightly nets! I've gained 
more radio skills in my one year of running 
nets than I did in the previous ten.

That's my journey thus far. It's a fun hobby 
— even for our kids! I hope to catch you all 
on the airwaves sometime soon!

— Eric Bigham, KØJIA
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August VE Exam 
We held our regular 
session at the Red 
Cross building on 
August 2. The results 
are as follows:

TECHNICIAN
 � KEØSRK, Chris Scott of Seward, NE

Congratulations to our new licensee!

Volunteer Examiners (VEs) who participated 
this month were KCØDHM, KCØPJR, KØQBZ, 
and KØSIL.

We will continue to meet at the Red Cross, 
220 Oakcreek Drive. 

Upcoming exam dates are 
September 6, October 4, and 
November 1.

— Chris Evens, KCØPJR

LARC on Social Media
Get social with the Lincoln Amateur 
Radio Club! In addition to our 
Facebook page, we are now on 
Twitter. Our social media pages are 
a great place to get updates on meetings, 
events, and other news from the world of 
ham radio. We even push weather updates 
out on our Twitter feed, and you don't 
need an account to follow those alerts! 
Simply text "FOLLOW K0KKV" to 40404 for 
updates. Get social with us on Facebook 
at fb.me/LARCLincoln and on Twitter at 
twitter.com/K0KKV!

— Justin Williamson, W5NEB

Smile of the Day
Q. How many ham radio operators does it 
take to constitute a pileup?

A. 25 — the callee, a caller, and 23 cops to 
tell 'em she's listening up!

—AC6V

Technician Class
Do you know someone who wants to get 
their ham radio license? The time is now! 
The Lincoln Amateur Radio Club is putting 
on a FREE six week course for the Technician 
License! Courses begin Wednesday, 
September 19, 2018 at 6:30 pm. Each class 
will run until 9:30 pm.

For the class, you may choose 
to purchase a book, and we 
will be teaching from the 
ARRL's Ham Radio License 
Manual, 4th Edition. Please 
note, if you purchase the 
book online, be sure you're 

purchasing the 4th Edition, as it covers the 
test questions that came into effect in July 
of this year.

The course will be taught by Justin 
Williamson, W5NEB, and Bryan Leavitt, 
WØBCL.

The class will meet in Room 130 of Kruger 
Hall at Union College. Free parking is 
available.

We look forward to seeing you there!

Please RSVP to w5neb@arrl.net.

—Justin Williamson, W5NEB

http://fb.me/LARCLincoln
http://twitter.com/K0KKV
mailto:w5neb@arrl.net
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Sa 09/08 Last Blast Y-Tri Branched Oak Lake

Sa 09/22 MS Bike Ride Springfield to Lincoln

Sa 10/06 Market to Market Relay Platte River to Lincoln

Su 10/07 EYE RUN Holmes Lake Park

Sa 10/20 Oregon Trail Run Hebron, NE

Su 10/28 Good Life Halfsy Lincoln

2018 Public Service Calendar

Our public service season is fast coming to an end. I need help for the following events, and 
the dates and locations are listed below in the calendar:

The Last Blast Y-Tri is a fundraiser sponsored by the YMCA. We are needed on the roads that 
circle Branched Oak Lake to insure the safety of all the participants. 

Next is the MS Bike Ride from Springfield, Nebraska, to Lincoln. This is in cooperation with 
the Bellevue Amateur Radio Club. Each rider is raising funds to combat Multiple Sclerosis. 
Most of the riders also have some connection with MS. Our job is to monitor the riders as 
they travel through Lancaster County to Lincoln. The riders stay overnight and return to 
Springfield the next day. 

After that is the Market to Market Relay. It goes from Omaha to Lincoln, and it is a hoot! 
Some of the participants dress up, and you need to work the event to enjoy the parade of 
wild costumes! 

The following day, October 7, is the sixth-annual EYE RUN. It is a fundraiser to provide free 
services to people who are blind through Christian Record Services for the Blind. 

Nearly two weeks later is the Oregon Trail Run. It is operated in cooperation with Southeast 
Nebraska Medical Reserve Corps (MRC). By the way, they feed us, and the food is fantastic! 

The last event on our public service calendar is the Good Life Halfsy, a very popular half 
marathon which is operated by Pink Gorilla Events. 

I will have sign-up sheets for all these events at the club meeting. If you can't make the 
meeting, please email me at k0shc13@yahoo.com! Thank you to all who help with these 
events. The work you do is very much appreciated!

— Mike Long, KØSHC 
Public Service Chair

Public Service Update

mailto:k0shc13@yahoo.com
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When I was working in the Sumner, 
Nebraska, School District in 1958, I read an 
article in Science Digest about shortwave 
listening that was very interesting. I bought 
a five-tube Hallicrafters S-53 Shortwave 
Receiver and had a great time listening to 
stations all over the world, using a copper 
wire antenna strung between trees. 

I began listening to Hams who were using 
AM, but I had trouble tuning some of them 
as they sounded like gibberish. I bought 
a newer receiver, a Hallicrafters SX-100, 
thinking this might help, but it did not. 
Eventually, I found the strange-sounding 
Hams were the ones using SSB, which was 
just coming into vogue.

Eventually, I decided to try to get a license, 
studying from books. I passed the novice 
test with a Ham while we were both at 
summer school at Kansas State University. 
I got on the air with the call KNØCWW in 
1960, and I worked many other stations only 
using CW. One of the problems early on was 
frequency drift. 

After a few months on the novice band, 
trying to improve my code speed, I drove 
to the Richard Bolling Federal Building In 
Kansas City, Kansas, to take the test for the 
general. I was very rattled and could not 
copy the code. I gave up and did not copy 
for a minute or two, and then I tried to copy 
the last couple minutes. I gave my copy 
page to the official, saying "I did not pass." 
He looked at the page and said he found 65 
consecutive characters. I had passed, which 
was very exciting.

I went to Butler, Missouri, and traded in 
some of my gear for later models to help 
further my ham radio hobby. I operated 
from Sumner, Genoa, Pender, and 
Lincoln over time. Building Heathkit radio 
equipment over the years was one of my 
joys.

In about 1970, I went to Omaha and passed 
the test for the advanced license, which 
I still hold. My best station worked that I 
remember was located at McMurdo Station, 
Antarctica, which is about 500 miles from 
the South Pole.

— Jim Brazee, KCØCWW

Meet Your Fellow Ham: Jim Brazee, KCØCWW

Award Nominations
Do you know a Ham who 
deserves an award? Is there 
someone who stands out and 
makes a difference that you 
believe should be recognized? 

Annually, LARC takes nominations 
through the awards committee. Jim 
Shorney, NUØC, is this year's committee 
chair, and he wants your nominations. 
You may submit nominations online at 
neares.net/larc-awards. 

The complete list of awards and rules will be 
included in the October LOG. 

— Ed Holloway, KØRPT

https://neares.net/larc-awards/
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BRAND MODEL DESCRIPTION PRICE

ACØLN Estate
Yaesu VX-7R Quad Band Handheld 150.00

ICOM IC-W32A Dualband Handheld 100.00

ICOM IC-W32A Dualband Handheld w/o ps 75.00

Baofeng UV-3R Dualband Handheld w/o ps 10.00

OSJ 146/440 J-Pole Antenna 25.00

Arrow Foxhunt attenuators and loop in Pelican case and homemade 
tape measure antenna

100.00

Electro-Voice 664 Microphone 50.00

KCØFLA Estate
Yaesu FT-990 HF 600.00

FDK M0031 Power supply 40.00

Koss Pro/4AA Headphones 25.00

KCØVRK Estate
Unknown 12 gauge wire part roll 5.00

MaxRad 2m Mobile antenna 10.00

Vertex FC-40 Antenna Tuner for 897 $300 new 200.00

Regency MX-3000 Scanner 20.00

Unknown 2m Mag mount 10.00

MFJ 812B SWR 15.00

Eton AN-03 Portable shortwave antenna 5.00

RadioShack 62-2418 Cassette Code Course 3.00

Unknown Misc. books 1.00

OSJ 146/440 J-Pole antenna 25.00

WAØUNE
Yaesu FT-207R 2m Handheld 40.00

Heathkit HWA-202-1 Power Supply 25.00

If interested in any item(s), contact Gordon Trout, WØKBS, at 402/580-5326.

— Gordon Trout, WØKBS

Estate Items for Sale
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Bringing The Night Sky Down to Earth

Friday, September 14, 8:30 - 11:45 pm 

Branched Oak Observatory 
14300 NW 98th Street 
Raymond, Nebraska

Web:  www.branchedoakobservatory.com 
Twitter: twitter.com/branchedoakobs 
Facebook: facebook.com/branchedoakobservatory

Branched Oak Observatory is 25 minutes from downtown 
Lincoln near Branched Oak State Park. Located at the QTH of 
Matt Anderson, KAØBOJ, the viewing facility is ideally located for viewing the night sky. 
Observers enjoy looking at a variety of nighttime objects such as Jupiter, Saturn, and Mars. 
Check out the moon without interference from city lights and take a picture through the 
telescope with your own cell phone!

We will have 4-6 astronomers on site to guide you through the sights in the night sky. Bring 
lawn chairs, blankets, air chairs, etc., if you wish to sit or lie on the ground and enjoy the 
heavens. Please bring snacks and non-alcoholic drinks. 

We have a roll-style observatory along with a variety of portable 
scopes, including a 14" Dobsonian. Bring a light jacket and some 
mosquito spray. We will have a porta potty available along with our 
visitors' center. We look forward to seeing you at the observatory.

Directions from Lincoln:

 � Take I-180 north, which becomes US-34 West. Travel west for 7.5 
miles.
 � Turn right onto NE-79/NW 56th Street. Travel north for 5 miles.
 � Turn left on W Raymond Road. Travel west for 3 miles.
 � Turn left on NW 98th Street. Travel south for 0.5 miles.
 � Entrance is on the left.

— Chuck Bennett, KDØPTK

http://www.branchedoakobservatory.com
https://twitter.com/branchedoakobs
https://www.facebook.com/branchedoakobservatory
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Captain Cook Commemorative Special Event
The Pontefract and District Amateur Radio Society (PDARS) 
in the UK has been assigned special event call sign GB250CC 
(GB25ØCC) to mark the 250th anniversary of the first voyage of 
explorer Captain James Cook. PDARS plans to apply for a series of 
regulatory variances (NOV) to coincide with key moments in the 
voyage and hopes to make contacts with the Pacific Islands that 
Cook visited 250 years ago. The first NOV for August 23 will mark 

Cook's departure from Plymouth on his first voyage. Nigel Ferguson, GØBPK, a member of 
the Captain Cook Society (www.captaincooksociety.com) and of PDARS, said Cook rose 
from a humble background through the ranks.

"The Royal Society had approached the Admiralty for a ship to sail 
to Tahiti and view the Transit of Venus in 1769, a rare astronomical 
observation," Ferguson explained. "The Admiralty insisted that the 
captain should be from the Navy, and James Cook was chosen. This was 
the first scientific voyage of discovery." The bark Endeavour set sail on 
August 25, 1768. Ferguson expressed the hope that regulator Ofcom will 
continue to allow NOVs for GB250CC for the next three years. Logs will be 
uploaded to Logbook of the World (LoTW).

— ARRL 
www.arrl.org/news/captain-cook-commemorative-special-event-set

ARRL Announces New Contests Web Portal
The ARRL Contest Branch has announced a new ARRL Contests Portal 
(contests.arrl.org), which ARRL Contest Branch Manager Bart Jahnke, 
W9JJ, calls "a one-stop shop for all of your ARRL contest interests, 
offering access to everything from the starting bell of a contest to your 
post-event hard-fought certificate of accomplishment."

Use the navigation tabs on the left to locate information about specific contests. Use the 
tabs at the top to submit logs, manage club eligibility lists, download certificates, and view 
other information for all contests. Jahnke said the new portal is still under construction, 
and information on specific contests and other contest-related content is being added every 
week. 

— ARRL 
www.arrl.org/news/arrl-announces-new-contests-web-portal

https://www.captaincooksociety.com
http://www.arrl.org/news/captain-cook-commemorative-special-event-set
http://contests.arrl.org
http://www.arrl.org/news/arrl-announces-new-contests-web-portal
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Radio Sport

September
 � 8–10 September VHF
 � 15–16 10 GHz and Up — Round 2
 � 29–30 EME — 2.3 GHz and Up

October
 � 15–19 School Club Roundup
 � 27–28 EME — 50 to 1296 MHz

— ARRL Contest Calendar

Supporting Business Members

Brent Mansheim Insurance
4848 Normal Blvd, Lincoln, NE 68506

College View Dental
3933 S 48th St, Lincoln, NE 68506

North Creek Car Wash
6000 Telluride Dr, Lincoln, NE 68521

About
Supporting Business Members help 
offset the cost of producing this LOG and 
maintaining the LARC website, KØKKV.org. 
Check them out and let them know you 
appreciate their support.

To learn more about becoming a supporting 
business member, contact Ed Holloway, 
KØRPT, at 402/326-1139 or k0rpt@arrl.net.

Sept Club Meeting Location
We are currently scheduled to be 
at LI-COR for the September club 
meeting. However, due to changes 
taking place at LI-COR, we may have 

to change locations. Check the nightly nets 
and watch our website and social media 
feeds for updates.

— Ed Holloway, KØRPT

Used Eyeglasses Needed
The Lions Clubs 
International of Lincoln 
will have a used glasses 
collection box at 
our September club 
meeting. 

Please bring any broken or used glasses to 
the next meeting.

— Dale & Kay Softley, KDØPTE / KDØTPP 

August LOG Assembly Crew
Thank you to NØADR, 
KCØDHM, KDØDIU, KEØEQY, 
WDØEZI, NØJLR, KRØKAT, 
KØKPH, W5NEB, KDØPTF, 
KØRPT, NØVMT, WØZWV, and 
Becky Pugsley for helping to 

prepare the August 2018 LOG for mailing.

Plan now to join us for the next folding 
session on October 1! When we have at least 
15 people prepping the LOG, the job is easy 
and fun for everyone. 

— Jeri Lyn Rogge, NØJLR

Best Choice UPC Labels
Please bring UPC labels 
from Best Choice products 
purchased at Russ's or Super 
Saver to club meetings.

http://KØKKV.org
mailto:k0rpt@arrl.net
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About the Lincoln Amateur Radio Club
The Lincoln Amateur Radio Club, Inc. (LARC), is a nonprofit organization devoted to the 
promotion of Amateur Radio. The club sponsors activities and programs to promote growth 
in Amateur Radio, as well as furthering the experience of those already licensed, and to 
create international good will. 

The Lincoln LOG is mailed monthly to all paid members of LARC and to all Lancaster County, 
Nebraska, Hams. 

If your label says, "COMPLIMENTARY," please consider joining the club and supporting its 
activities. Even if you are not currently active, your contribution will help to ensure the future 
of Amateur Radio. Annual dues are only $20. For your convenience, please join by completing 
and mailing in the form below or visit k0kkv.org and use PayPal. 

The LOG solicits your input. If you have an idea for an article, wish to contribute an article or 
photo, or want to place an ad in the LOG, contact the editors at log@k0kkv.org. The deadline 
for each issue is generally the last Tuesday of the previous month. 

The LOG and other Lincoln Amateur Radio Club information are available at 
k0kkv.org and at facebook.com/LARClincoln and may be used freely. Permission 
is granted to other publications to reprint articles, provided that source credit, 
author, and previous print source appear in the reprint.

Lincoln Amateur Radio Club Registration Form

Membership Information
Year:LARC ($20 / Calendar Year: Jan - Dec)

ARRL: The National Association for Amateur Radio ($49 / year)
RenewalNew

Call Sign:Name:

Email Address:Phone:
Zip+4:State:City:

Address:

License Class:  Novice Tech General Advanced Extra

Personal Information

Make checks to: Lincoln Amateur Radio Club, Inc.
Lincoln Amateur Radio Club, Inc
PO Box 5006 • Lincoln NE 68505-0006

Administrative 
use only:

Check
Data Uploaded

Credit Card
Cash

v2016.11

Optional Donations
$:Equipment fund

Social activities $:

http://k0kkv.org
mailto:log%40k0kkv.org?subject=
http://k0kkv.org
https://www.facebook.com/LARCLincoln

